
 

City of Clay 
P.O. Box 345 

Clay, Al 35048-0345 

 
PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES 

July 9th, 2019 
 

 

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Tuesday,  

July 9th, 2019, at 6:00 p.m. at Clay City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City Manager 

Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder. 

  

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order. 

 

Council members present were: Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor 

Dean Kirkner, Councilor Dennis Locke, Councilor Ben Thackerson and Mayor Webster 

 

Absent: none 

 

The council and Mayor discussed the agenda.  Ronnie Dixon updated council on demo at 7153 

Cabin Lane.  Tennis Courts project is on schedule. Public Works painted the inside of the 

Community Center.  Sain Engineering is doing a survey at Sweeney Hollow Road for possible 

expansion around the new school entrance.  School is ahead of schedule to be ready April 2020.  

Discussed giving the public works building a facelift and minor repairs.  Mayor Hoyt Sanders 

will be the speaker at the next Chamber of Commerce meeting. Senator Shelnutt will be present 

at Council tonight to present a check for Tennis Court project.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Ronnie Dixon 

City Manager 


